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To: Board of Directors 
From: Susan Flanagan-Cahill, General Counsel  
Date: September 17, 2009 
Re: MSBA Public Hearing and Public Comment Period Regarding Proposed Amendments to 

the MSBA’s Regulations 
 
 
As discussed at the last Board meeting, the MSBA is proposing amendments and revisions to the 
MSBA’s Regulations, 963 CMR 2.00 et seq., to align these regulations with recently enacted 
legislative changes to the M.G.L. c.70B and to clearly define the categories of incentive 
reimbursement points that may be awarded to cities, towns and regional school districts through 
the MSBA’s school building grant program. 
 
The MSBA held a public hearing on the proposed regulations on September 9, 2009 and 
accepted public comments from August 3, 2009 to September 10, 2009.  Pursuant to the 
Secretary of State’s requirements, the MSBA provided notice of the hearing and public comment 
period by notifying the Massachusetts Municipal Association and the Department of Housing 
and Community Development, filing a notice with the Secretary of State, publishing a notice in 
the Massachusetts Register, and advertising for two days in the Boston Globe.  The MSBA also 
posted information about the comment period and the hearing on its website, notified the 
Massachusetts Association of Superintendents, and notified other interested parties.   
 
The MSBA received two letters about the proposed revisions to the regulations, copies of which 
are attached.  Two people testified at the public hearing.   
 
The following is a brief summary of the written public comments and testimony received:  
 

• Incentive Points for Newly Formed Regional School Districts.  Proposed regulations 
would allow MSBA to award up to six incentive points to school projects in newly 
created regional school districts.  Those who commented suggested that the MSBA 
consider providing incentive points for existing regional school districts. 

 
• Elimination of Incentive Points for Innovative Community Use.  The MSBA’s current 

regulations allow the MSBA to award up to three incentive reimbursement points for 
projects that demonstrate a truly innovative use of the school facility.  Under the former 
program as administered by the Department of Education, these incentive points were 
never awarded.  To date, the MSBA has not awarded incentive points for Innovative 
Community Use, which is consistent with past Department of Education practice of not 
awarding these points.  Those who commented stressed the benefits that could be derived 
by their respective communities through the distribution of Innovative Community Use 
incentive reimbursement points.   

 
The MSBA is taking the written comments and testimony under advisement. 
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